
Sayyid Al-Hakeem receives Jihad and Construction Movement’s delegation,
headed by Al-Saadi, congratulates General Secretariat elections

Sayyid Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, blessed the brothers in the Jihad and

Construction Movement for the election of the General Secretariat, calling, during his meeting

with the movement’s delegation headed by Mr. Jawad Raheem Al-Saadi, on Tuesday 29/3/2022 to

preserve its symbols, update its tools and keep pace with societal developments, while the

latest developments in political affairs in Iraq were discussed and the crisis it’s going

through, as His Eminence called on everyone to assume their responsibilities in easing the

political impasse and to make concessions in favor of Iraq and its people.

His Eminence recalled with the leaders of the movement the common jihadi history with Shaheed

Al-Mihrab and Aziz Al-Iraq (MASTS) praising the movement's role in confronting dictatorship,

laying the foundations of the new democratic system, and warding off dangers from the Iraqi

people, especially in the face of terrorism.


